

PRAISES

 Wonderful anniversary service and Children's Day Celebration

REQUESTS

- Wisdom
- Lord's guidance
- Provision
- More souls saved

Dear Praying Friends and Family,

SEPTEMBER 2024

Isaiah 40: 30-31 "Even the youths shall faint and be weary, and the young men shall utterly fall: but they that wait upon the LORD shall renew their strength; they shall mount up with wings as eagles; they shall run, and not be weary; and they shall walk, and not faint."

CHURCH

These past two months have been full of Children's Bible Clubs and youth activities. We also celebrated the church's 46th anniversary, Honduran Independence Day, and Children's Day. What wonderful opportunities to serve our community and share the Gospel with hundreds of souls! This year's Children's Day celebration was our largest yet with roughly 207 children plus many adults in attendance. We played games, ate, sang songs, memorized a Bible verse, and learned about the Good Samaritan and Jesus's love.



CHILDREN'S DAY CELEBRATION



MEGAN'S 10TH BIRTHDAY

FAMILY

In our last prayer letter, we expressed our desire to travel to the United States this year and raise more support. However, one thing led to another and different things kept coming up. We did not have peace moving forward with our plan to travel this year so we have postponed our trip until next summer possibly. Please pray with us that the Lord would continue to provide for our family and that we might be able to raise more support next year.

Our family has been healthy. The kids are truly enjoying homeschool this year and learning and growing so much. Megan just turned ten on the 19th of September. How quickly the years pass by!



SPECIAL SPEAKER FOR CHURCH ANNIVERSARY SERVICE

Thank you for your part in this ministry here in La Paz, Honduras. Your prayer and financial support are vital to what we do.

In the Service of the King, The Silva Family